
GAINESVILLE-ALACHUA COUNTY REGIONAL AIRPORT AUTHORITY

Thursday, January 24, 2019 at 4:00 p.m.

Airline Passenger Terminal – Board Room

Monthly Meeting 

Highlights

Call To Order By the Chair – Chair Bob Page called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m. 
Invocation – Jean Calderwood delivered the invocation.

Pledge of Allegiance – Mr. Page led the Pledge of Allegiance.
Roll Call

Authority Members Present: Bill Breeze, Jean Calderwood, Bill Conrad, Gerry Dedenbach, Bob Page and Randy Wright were present at roll call.  
Grace Horvath, Peter Johnson and David Norton were absent.

Determination of a Quorum: A quorum was present at roll call.

City of Gainesville liaison Erik Bredfeldt was absent.

Approval of Monthly Meeting Highlights for December 13, 2018
Mr. Conrad moved approval of the Monthly Meeting Highlights for December 13, 2018.  Mr. Wright seconded the motion.  Motion passed.
Citizens’ Input – Non-agenda Items: None

Airport Authority Input – Non-agenda Items: None
Adoption of Agenda

Mr. Breeze moved to adopt the agenda.  Mr. Dedenbach seconded the motion.  Motion passed.

Airport Business

Information Items:

Terminal Gate Area Expansion and Miscellaneous Improvements
Mr. Penksa reported that final design work continues and a design review meeting with the consultant will be held within the next 5 to 10 days.  He indicated that 100% design documents are expected to be ready in March for FAA and permit review.   He stated that staff plans to advertise the bid in late April/early May.  Mr. Penksa stated that the FAA Airport District Office personnel are on the job and delays and/or disruption in the grant application process, due to the federal government shutdown (December 22, 2018 – January 25, 2019), are not expected.
General Aviation Hangars Rehabilitation and Improvement Project

Mr. Penksa recalled that the Board recently approved a design task order with D.E. Scorpio, Gainesville, FL.  He reported that staff met with this consultant to review and refine the scope of work of this project.  He stated that design work is underway and staff anticipates bidding the project this spring.
Buried Wildlife / Security Fence

Mr. Penksa reported that the contractor is currently working and making good progress installing approximately 700 feet of sub-surface fence per day.   
RFP for Air Service Development Consultant to Perform GNV True Market / Leakage Study

Mr. Penksa reported that the consultant is working on data collection for inbound and outbound passenger data.  He reported that staff met with the consultant on January 11, 2019 to confirm the data collection methods and data points contained in the RFP. He indicated that the study results are expected in late February / early March and that staff and the consultant are working toward presenting the results of the study to the Board and to the community in April. 
Airport Parking Garage / Multi-Modal Facility

Mr. Penksa reported that staff met with a consultant to develop a scope of work for a formal concept study and will submit a proposal to GACRAA for consideration in the near future.
U.S. Government Shutdown Impact

Mr. Penksa noted that TSA officers are not being paid but continue to work.  He stated that numerous citizens have shown their gratitude by dropping off gift cards for TSA employees as well offering words of encouragement and appreciation.  He indicated that at GNV, most TSA officers are part-time workers.  He reported that GACRAA hosted lunch for TSA employees today, January 24.
Airport Strategic Plan

Mr. Penksa reported that staff is working on a draft strategic plan which will be submitted to the Board for input.  He suggested that the Board hold a separate meeting for an in-depth discussion and review of the strategic plan.  Mr. Penksa stated that work on a S.W.O.T analysis is underway; he noted that the Strategic Plan will include the results of GNV True Market / Leakage Study. 

Chair Page recommended scheduling a separate meeting to consider the draft Strategic Plan and invited Board member input on how to proceed.

Mr. Dedenbach stated that he is in favor of using the data gleaned from the GNV True Market / Leakage Study and would appreciate an opportunity to review and understand the data and the draft prior to meeting as a group to review the plan.
Mr. Conrad asked if GACRAA ever hired an outside consultant to guide the Board in developing a Strategic Plan.  He suggested that an industry consultant, such as the Airports Council International or Florida Airports Council (FAC), might help the Board be more visionary.  He asked if other Board members would support bringing in an outside consultant.
Mr. Penksa stated that FAC is an organization that represents Florida’s airports and does not have anyone who could serve in a consulting capacity.  He noted that he had served as the chair of FAC a few years ago and is very familiar with the personnel.  Mr. Penksa reported that Reynolds, Smith & Hills (RS&H) had previously assisted the Board and staff airport master planning and strategic goals for GNV.  He indicated that he would contact consultants that may be able to assist the Board in working through the process. 
Mr. Conrad recommended that the Board meet as a group to review the draft Strategic Plan before deciding whether to bring in an outside consultant for guidance. 

As an alternative, Chair Page suggested that the Board may want to consider individual sections / topics contained in the Strategic Plan during monthly Board meetings so that the Board does not have to consider the entire document in one meeting.
Mrs. Calderwood asked when was the last time a Strategic Plan was written and what would be the scope or planning horizon for the new plan.
Mr. Penksa replied that typically, the Strategic Plan would be a 20-year vision that would include many of the same overarching goals as the Airport Master Plan.  He noted that the last Master Plan Update included goals for uses of non-aeronautical airport land.  He stated that GACRAA has a few other recently completed planning documents such as the Terminal Development Plan and the Air Service Development Plan.
Mr. Penksa stated that staff can obtain quotes from airport strategic planning consultants to help produce a Strategic Plan.

Mr. Breeze stated that he would like to see the last Strategic Plan that was completed for the Airport.  

Chair Page concurred with Mr. Breeze’s request to see the last Strategic Plan and stated that a facilitator would be helpful.
Airport Marketing
Ms. Porter reminded the Board to save the afternoon of Sunday, March 3 for the inaugural American Airlines non-stop DFW-GNV arrival and departure.   She stated that the celebratory event would begin at approximately 3:15 p.m. to welcome the 3:45 p.m. arrival of the flight from Dallas/Ft. Worth International Airport with a return flight leaving GNV at 4:10 p.m.
Ms. Porter reported that tickets for the new DFW service went on sale in October; she noted that American Airlines’ Dallas hub will provide one-stop service to 90 new destinations.   

Mr. Penksa reported that banners advertising the new service will soon be placed in the terminal.  In addition, a billboard is in place in Ocala and a new bus wrap will also support the DFW-GNV service on an RTS bus.
Ms. Porter reported that plans are well underway for the Gator Fly-in & Armed Services Appreciation Day event to be held on the University Air Center ramp on Saturday, March 23 from 8:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m.  This free community event will feature military and civilian aircraft and classic cars.  Ms. Porter reported that the color guard ceremony will take place at 10:00 a.m. and local officials will speak at 11:00 a.m.
Ms. Frederick, UAC, reported that helicopter, Cessna and warbird rides will be available for a fee.  
Air Traffic Volume Reports

Mr. Penksa reviewed the Air Traffic Volume Reports, Fuel Flowage and Load Factors for the month of December, 2018.  He reported that 2018 calendar year passenger traffic was almost 7% higher than 2017.  He reported that Delta Air Lines began operating an A-320 aircraft this month; he noted that the aircraft is configured for 156 seats.
Finance Report

CFO Matthew Lyons provided the Finance Report for the month ending December 31, 2018 in the agenda packet.  He briefly explained various revenue and expense items that varied from budget.  He noted that solar revenue for December is under budget due to a severed cable but it has since been repaired.
	Revenue
	Dec. 2018       Actuals
	Dec. 2018            Budget
	Variance                    Over / (Under)

	Total Operating Revenue
	$526,080.66 
	$513,138.33 
	$12,942.33 

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Expenses
	Dec. 2018            Actuals
	Dec. 2018        Budget
	Over / (Under)

	Total Expenses
	$388,395.65
	$420,141.76
	($31,746.11)

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Income (Loss) Before Depreciation and Interest
	$137,685.01
	$92,996.57
	$44,688.44 

	Interest (Capitalized and Expensed)
	$19,181.82
	$20,181.82
	($1,000.00)

	Income (Loss) Before Depreciation
	$118,503.19
	$72,814.75
	$45,688.44

	
	
	
	


Mr. Dedenbach moved to accept the Finance Report.  Mr. Wright seconded the motion.  Motion passed.
Tenant Reports

University Air Center (UAC) General Manager, Debbie Frederick, reported that a detachment of nine T-45 will be flying 4 missions per day during a two-week period, the last week of February and first week of March.  She reported that UAC is planning to acquire a 7,000-gallon refueling truck.   

Attendance – No Issues
Airport Authority Input
Adjournment
At 4:42 p.m., there being no further business, Mr. Wright moved to adjourn; Mr. Breezed seconded the motion and the meeting was adjourned. 
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